
Dear colleagues

After spending some time to have a relook at all the comments raised so far
I would like to make a few comments. It is clear from the discussion that
people feel strongly about the issues and that their viewpoints are clearly
shaped by their current field of research or work environment.

I think the concerns towards these proposals have been well articulated.
For me the main issues are quality of the sequences (completeness and
contamination), incorrect assignment of taxa and the
accompanying instability of the system, the ability to replicate findings,
descriptions with limited phenotypes as well as concerns that cultures will
no longer be shared (only for organisms that have been cultured). Various
participants have responded to these concerns and I don't want to address
these again. I would rather focus on the implications if we do not accept
these proposals and continue with "business as usual"

For me these proposals are primarily to create a reliable phylogenetically
based taxonomy/classification system for all Bacteria and Archaea.
The desire to be able to place the uncultured bacteria within our existing
classification and the ability to refer to them by a binomial name will
remain. I foresee that if these proposals are not accepted, we will see the
establishment of a parallel nomenclature code to deal with the uncultivated
prokaryotes.This idea has support especially among the researchers working
in the field of environmental microbiology and ecology. As this "Code" will
potentially deal with the majority of bacteria, it will have a major impact
on all fields of microbiology including traditional bacterial taxonomy.

The second benefit that accepting these proposals would have, is that it
will allow taxonomists in many of the developing countries to continue to
catalogue their unique prokaryotic diversity.
The resolve of many of the developing countries to exercise their sovereign
rights over their biological resources to ensure benefit sharing when used
for commercial gain, will remain. To ensure that benefit sharing is done
these countries will still enforce measures to keep track of who outside
their country has access to these resources. If genome sequences will not
be accepted as alternative type material, the ICSP will have to address
this issue by re-evaluating their requirement for deposits of cultures with
no restrictions on access. I am of the opinion that the need to keep track
of access to cultures differ from "safe deposits" and should be allowed. I
have been in discussions with our national government for a number of
years now and can assure everybody that changing the Code will be far
easier than addressing national regulations that deal with all biodiversity
to make acception for microbiologists to deposit type material.

I would therefore urge the members of the ICSP to carefully consider the
concerns and consequences of accepting / rejecting the proposals when
casting their votes.
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